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Christmas Legends

The origin of Santa Claus begins in the 4th century with Saint Nicholas, Bishop of Myra, an area in present day Turkey. By all accounts St. Nicholas was a generous man, particularly devoted to children. After his death around 340 A.D. he was buried in Myra, but in 1087 Italian sailors purportedly stole his remains and removed them to Bari, Italy, greatly increasing St. Nicholas' popularity throughout Europe.  His kindness and reputation for generosity gave rise to claims he could perform miracles and devotion to him increased. St. Nicholas became the patron saint of Russia, where he was known by his red cape, flowing white beard, and bishop's mitre.

In Greece, he is the patron saint of sailors, in France he was the patron of lawyers, and in Belgium the patron of children and travellers. Thousands of churches across Europe were dedicated to him and sometime around the 12th century an official church holiday was created in his honor. The Feast of St. Nicholas was celebrated December 6 and the day was marked by gift-giving and charity. 

After the Reformation, European followers of St. Nicholas dwindled, but the legend was kept alive in Holland where the Dutch spelling of his name Sint-Nikolaas was eventually transformed to Sinterklaas. Dutch children would leave their wooden shoes by the fireplace, and Sinterklaas would reward good children by placing treats in their shoes. Dutch colonists brought this tradition with them to America in the 17th century and here the Anglican name of Santa Claus emerged.


In 1822 Clement C. Moore composed the poem A Visit from Saint Nicholas, published as The Night Before Christmas as a gift for his children. In it, he portrays Santa Claus: ‘He had a broad face and a little round belly, that shook when he laughed, like a bowl full of jelly.  He was chubby and plump, a right jolly old elf, and I laughed when I saw him, in spite of myself; a wink of his eye and a twist of his head gave me to know I had nothing to dread.’
Other countries feature different gift-bearers for the Christmas or Advent season: La Befana in Italy ~ The Three Kings in Spain, Puerto Rico, and Mexico ~ Christkindl or the Christ Child in Switzerland and Austria ~ Father Christmas in England ~ and Pere Noël, Father Christmas or the Christ Child in France. Still, the figure of Santa Claus as a jolly, benevolent, plump man in a red suit described in Moore's poem remains with us today and is recognized by children and adults alike around the world.


Poinsettias:  A native Mexican plant, poinsettias were named after Joel R. Poinsett, U.S. ambassador to Mexico who brought the plant to America in 1828. Poinsettias were likely used by Mexican Franciscans in their 17th century Christmas celebrations. One legend has it that a young Mexican boy, on his way to visit the village Nativity scene, realized he had no gift for the Christ child. He gathered pretty green branches from along the road and brought them to the church. Though the other children mocked him, when the leaves were laid at the manger, a beautiful star-shaped flower appeared on each branch. The bright red petals, often mistaken for flowers, are actually the upper leaves of the plant. 

The Redesigned Curriculum at Pitt Meadows Secondary School  
What is the importance of formative assessment in the classroom? 

 

There are two types of classroom assessment. Summative assessment provides information about student progress for reporting purposes. Formative assessment provides feedback that supports student achievement and moves student learning forward. Clear goals with timely feedback inform students of where they are and what their next steps need to be. Formative assessment is given through written or verbal feedback and does not involve grading. When students are encouraged to act on teacher feedback, they begin to take ownership of their learning. As teachers work to build community and encourage students to take risks with their learning, they understand that mistakes should be embraced as opportunities to become proficient learners. In this way, teaching and learning become cyclical, each informing the other to promote independent and lifelong learning.

For more information about the curriculum, visit https://www.sd42.ca/new-curriculum/
Coming in January: Critical Thinking.
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Ms. Thorarinson discusses a student’s portfolio for assessment.
Core Competencies: What are they and why are they in the new curriculum?

The new curriculum centres around the following three core competency areas: communication, personal and social, thinking. They are sets of intellectual, personal, and social and emotional proficiencies that all students need to develop in order to engage in deep learning and life-long learning. Competencies are evident in every area of learning and in every grade, and come into play when students become actively engaged in their learning. During the school year, students will have an opportunity to self-assess their proficiencies in these core competencies.
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FROM THE ADMINISTRATION





Dear Staff, Families and Students:





Thank you for all your positive contributions to our school community. I would like to express my gratitude to our staff for the many inspiring learning opportunities they create for our students. I’m proud of the collaborative efforts made by staff, students, parents and community partners. 





As we reflect on 2019, I encourage you to ponder the following questions.


What was your happiest memory for the year?


What was the best way you used your time?


What was an unexpected joy this past year?


What is your hope for 2020?





I hope that 2020 continues to bring happiness and many wonderful memories shared with family and friends. Time is one of the greatest gifts we are given. Enjoy time with family and friends over the holidays. I would like to extend my warm wishes for a restful and wonderful break. As we look towards the New Year, I would like to encourage you to look for the positive in each day and how you many continue to make a difference in our community.





Best wishes,


Mrs. Schwarz


Principal
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Term 1 eReport Cards 





Term 1 eReport cards will be available for students and parents, via your MyClass account, the afternoon of Friday December 13th.





Most of you have already created a MyClass account.  MyClass is a separate system from the School District Parent Portal.  If you require additional assistance in setting up an account, email � HYPERLINK "mailto:MyClass@sd42.ca" �MyClass@sd42.ca� or go to the following School District 42 link � HYPERLINK "https://myedbc.sd42.ca/MyClass" �https://myedbc.sd42.ca/MyClass�.  MyClass is the parent/student interface that allows you to view your student’s attendance, course selections as well as progress and report cards.  Every parent should have a MyClass Account.  MyClass is different from the Parent Portal, they are two very separate entities.  


The Parent Portal is used for fee payments, field trip permissions, ordering yearbooks, registrations, announcements and more.


MyClass gives you access to view student attendance, progress and report cards.





The following link provides information and instructions for set up.  � HYPERLINK "https://myedbc.sd42.ca/MyClass" \o "https://myedbc.sd42.ca/MyClass" �MyClass website� 





If you have never logged into MyClass, please check your email (including your TRASH, SPAM or JUNK files) for a message from System Admin (sysadmin@...) for login details for the “Family Portal Account”.  If you have not received an email please email � HYPERLINK "mailto:myclass@sd42.ca" �myclass@sd42.ca�	for assistance.





The school no longer hands out printed copies of report cards.  The eReport will only be available online for 30 calendar days.  It is important to save and print a copy for your records.











Yearbooks are now on sale.  If you haven’t purchased one yet, there is still time to do so.  Cost is $55, or $60 for personalized copy.





Grad write-ups for the yearbook will be posted by Miss Griffin on your Grad Trans website. Write-ups are due in mid-January.��Any questions about the yearbook can be directed to Mr. Chu at bchu@sd42.ca.
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2020 Calendar Dates 


Be sure of visit the school’s website to view the calendar in its entirety.











Assigned FLEX in January


Students will have assigned FLEX after winter break for a full block rotation of days.  For example, if it is Flex ‘C’ students are to report to their C block teachers.








Foodie Fridays


Has watching the Food Network awakened your inner chef? Are thoughts of being a superstar in the kitchen simmering in the back of your mind or do you just love the joy of cooking?  Starting in January 2020, PMSS students are invited to the Foods Labs during Friday Flex blocks to prepare culinary delights and, of course, enjoy the fruits of their labour!


Each week, tasty samplings will be prepared and shared by students.  Teamwork and safety in the kitchen are essential.


Grades 10-12:	Room 1028A, Mrs. Thorarinson


Grades 8-9:		Room 1028, Mrs. Lebrun


Students must sign up in advance (max. 24 students/room).  Signs will be posted outside each classroom starting on Wednesday mornings.








Did you KNOW …





Social emotional growth is an essential component for healthy development in children. As part of this learning in schools, Pitt Meadows Secondary provides students with an opportunity to work with our Child Care Worker (CCW), Tory Flavin in the classroom, in small groups and/or individually for check-in.


CCW’s provide opportunities to strengthen friendship skills; develop coping and regulation strategies; enhance effective communication; and boost self-esteem/self-image. Care is taken to ensure support is offered at the least disruptive time for learning. 


Should you have any questions or concerns please contact Mr. Lozinski, VP at 604-465-7141
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Greening the Holidays


 


Turn the holiday shopping season green by recycling your old batteries! The best way to check ‘help the planet’ off your holiday list.  There is a Call2Recycle box in the school office, so feel free to save your used batteries and bring to the school for recycling.   Wishing you a green and joyful holiday season!





�





Inclement Weather





With the potential for cold, icy weather and the possibility of snow, just a reminder of the


procedures regarding school closures. School closure due to inclement weather will be at the discretion of the Superintendent in consultation with the Secretary Treasurer and Director of Maintenance. Decisions for closure may occur during school hours or prior to school commencing.    If prior to school commencing, the decision will be made by 


6:00am.  Details will be posted on the School District website (� HYPERLINK "http://www.sd42.ca" �www.sd42.ca�) immediately or the following social media channels plus shared with all media outlets in the Lower Mainland.  


Twitter:  @sd42news


Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/MapleRidgePittMeadowsSchoolSD42


For the most reliable school closure information, monitor radio stations:  News 1130, CKNW 980, CBC 690














